Debenham Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Extraordinary Meeting held on Monday, 7th February 2022, at 7:30 pm, at Dove Cottage, High Street, Debenham.
Present: Cllr S Palframan (Chairman), Cllr R Blackwell (Vice-chairman), Cllr S Phipps, Cllr G Helm, Cllr M Hammond, and Mrs D Bedwell (Clerk).
	DPC/22/1: To receive and consider apologies for absence and note any resignations: Apologies had been received from Cllr F Winrow-Giffin, L Cockerton and Cllr S Dobson. Cllr H Bateman’s resignation was also noted.

	DPC/22/2: Declarations of interest with regards to items on the agenda and additions to register: There were no declarations of interest.



	DPC/22/3: Public participation section: There were no members of the public present.


	DPC/22/4: Finance and Administration
a) To consider and approve the accounts for the first and second quarters 2021/2022: The detailed accounts and accompanying RFO reports were considered by members. It was resolved to approve both sets of accounts.

b) To consider and approve the budget for 2022/2023: Following due consideration, it was resolved to approve the latest version of the recommended budget for 2022/2023 (Receipts £100,647 and expenditure £135,512). 
c) To consider and approve the precept for 2022/2023: There was a general awareness of how the national financial position and projected increases in terms of energy costs, other tax liabilities, and even essentials were likely to affect parishioners. The Parish Council’s effective management of its finances was expected to result on an underspend in certain cost centres. This would increase general reserves to a level which would enable projected increases to be absorbed without additional pressure being placed on taxpayers. 

Furthermore, as a result of the small increase in tax base, the Parish Council would be able to apply a marginal “in real terms” increase of £1,989 to the actual precept, with a resulting nil percentage increase year-on-year. It was, therefore, resolved, to set the precept at £80,675 (Eighty thousand, six hundred and seventy-five pounds only). 

The Clerk was thanked for the provision of detailed accounts and budget information and for the effective management of said accounts.



	DPC/22/5: Date of next meeting: February 21st, 2022 (full Council): Noted.
With no further matter to be transacted, the meeting ended at 7.45pm.

Signed:_________________________  Date:____________________
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